
 STONE MOUNTAIN MEMORIAL ASSOCIATION

December 29, 2020

A Tele-conference of the Stone Mountain Memorial Association was held at 1:00 p.m. on Monday, December 29, 2020. The on-site meeting was held at the Education Center in Confederate Hall.
ASSOCIATION MEMBERS PRESENT
Ray S. Smith, III, Chairman
Joan Thomas
Rev. Abraham Mosley
Chris Collier
Roy Roberts 
Gregory Levett, Sr. 
Carolyn Meadows
Jeff Cown, Director of State Parks & Historic Sites 
ASSOCIATION MEMBERS ABSENT
Rey Martinez
OTHERS PRESENT

Bill Stephens, C.E.O. (in person)
Edna Zimmerman, Director of Finance/Administration

Ray Elliott, Assistant Chief of Police (in person)
Debbie Blihovde, Human Resources/Risk Manager 
Duane Studdard, Director of Operations and Planning
Brian Morris, Stone Mountain Action Coalition (in person)
ROLL CALL
Mr. Smith requested the roll to be called to determine if a quorum was present.
CALL TO ORDER


Mr. Smith called the meeting to order and stated that a quorum was present. 


Mr. Smith stated that the first purpose of the teleconference was for the consideration of a resolution honoring Chief Kelley who is retiring after 47 years. He stated that the Board was really going to miss the Chief. He said the resolution was great and he read it to the Board (see attached). The resolution stated that SMMA was going to name the DPS building the Robert L “Chuck” Kelley Public Safety Building.

Mr. Smith said he would entertain a motion to approve this resolution. A motion was made by Ms. Thomas, seconded by Mr. Roberts, and unanimously approved to adopt the resolution.

Mr. Smith said that the second purpose was consideration of the resolution authorizing the amendment to the lease. He then turned the meeting over to Mr. Stephens to explain what was in the amendment. 

Mr. Stephens explained that the Board members should have two documents. One is the resolution to adopt the amendment and the other is the actual amendment itself. He explained that the current Amendment 9 expires at the end of the year. So, it is necessary to do an amendment 10.  Amendment 10 carries forward many of the provisions in Amendment 9. Amendment 10 gives HFE a break in the rent for the winter months. They will pay $200,000 a month in January, February, and March. Starting in April through the end of the year the rent would resume to normal. Amendment 10 does maintain the relationship with HFE until August 1, 2022.   

Mr. Smith said that when HFE originally came to the Board, they wanted out of the lease immediately and did not want to continue operating the Park. He said that the Board held strong and told HFE they would abide by the agreement and be allowed to leave, but on SMMA’s terms. Mr. Smith gave credit to Mr. Stephens and the AG’s office for Amendment 10. 


Mr. Smith said that this was about money for HFE, not the confederacy. They have been trying to negotiate their way out of this contract for years. They tried to blame it on the protests, however, when the State of Georgia allowed them to re-open in the middle of June, they were the only theme park in Georgia that did not re-open. They waited almost a month before they re-opened. Covid-19 also played a large part in their financial issues. All entertainment business as well as Theme Parks are suffering. 

Mr. Smith said that there were several other companies lining up to bid on the Park. He said he thought this resolution was good for SMMA and endorsed the resolution. Mr. Roberts asked if HFE had agreed to the terms of the 10th Amendment. Mr. Stephen said that they had. Mr. Collier said SMMA should request and obtain an estoppel certificate. 
Mr. Smith said he would entertain a motion to approve this resolution. A motion was made by Mr. Levett, seconded by Ms. Thomas, and unanimously approved to adopt the resolution and Amendment.








___________________________









Rev. Abraham Mosley, Chairman

Submitted by Debbie Blihovde
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